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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 25th. October 2023 at 7pm in the 
Village Hall. 
Present: Cllrs M. Gibson (Chairman), Cllr C. Thorne, R. Millett, G. Minish, J. Pollock and Kevin B. Money 
(Clerk to Parish Council). There were 9 members of the public present. 
 

158/2023 Chairmans welcome. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 
 

159/2023 Apologies for Absence were received from ECC Cllr W. Stamp, Cllr C. Crump and  
Cllr A. Gardner 
 

160/2023 Declaration of Interest 
To declare any Pecuniary, Registerable or non-Registerable Interest relating to items on the agenda 
None declared 
 

161/2023 Minutes  
To confirm and sign the Minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 27th. September 2023  
All Agreed 
 

162/2023 Chairmans report and any update since last meeting  
Everything to report is on the agenda. The Environmental Agency appear to schedule the repair to the 
seawall end November ‘23 
 

163/2023 Essex County Councillor Report – ECC Cllr Wendy Stamp 
1) CIF Funding application – Update from the Clerk – No update yet 

 

164/2023 District Councillor/s Report – Cllr Linda Haywood 
Again, no report was given 
 

165/2023 Public Participation Session with Respect to items on the agenda  
A total maximum time of 15 minutes is allowed for all public participation sessions 
Dog mess on field. All irresponsible dog owners should clear up the dog’s mess. All residents are tarred 
with the same brush. The field must still be used by dog owners any change is to affect the many not the 
few who allow their dogs to foul the field. They should be named and shamed. The field should be left 
open to all residents with their dogs and wheelchairs. The football club had to cease due to dog fouling 
on the field. Residents have been attacked by dogs off leashes. A specific area for dog recreation area 
for dog walk / exercise. A resident asked to have the field separated into Play area and dog walking 
area. A resident suggested to remove all gates around the field. This may keep dogs on the lead for 
safety purposes. More play equipment for the older children in the village was mentioned. 
 

166/2023 Representative Reports 
 

a) Greening of the village – To receive a written report from Cllr C. Thorne 
We are now entering autumn and expect to be able to plant some spring bulbs to compliment those that 
are already planted by the Village Sign and also in Jubilee Field. 
I have been in discussion with the Village WI regarding their proposed planting of a tree to 
commemorate the Kings Coronation, we have agreed on a Sorbus “Pink Pagoda” which should form a 
nice addition to the existing trees. This will be planted adjacent to the village hall fence, sited midway 
between the 2 existing commemorative trees. The WI have asked if we would give a financial donation 
towards the cost of the tree, so I have thought that we could take a small amount out of our greening 
budget, I assume everyone is in agreement with this proposal.  
 We do still need volunteers to assist us with all of the Greening Project as it is the same few people 
doing all of the work, we now have one new volunteer who is going to join us. 

b) Asset Management report – To receive a written update report from Cllr C. Thorne 
This report can be found on the SLPC website at https://e-voice.org.uk/stlawrenceparishcouncil/reports/ 

https://e-voice.org.uk/stlawrenceparishcouncil/reports/
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c) To discuss and finalise the dog issues on Jubilee Field 
This was discussed in the Public Participation session 
 

167/2023 Planning Application/s plus any application/s submitted after agenda published 
No planning application/s have been submitted affecting St. Lawrence 
 

168/2023 Planning decision/s made by MDC affecting St. Lawrence 
LDP/MAL/23/00565 - Plots 90 And 92 Riverton Drive St Lawrence Southminster 
Claim for a lawful development certificate for proposed single storey rear extension & single storey side 
extension. Changes to fenestration. APPROVE 
 

169/2023 Planning Appeal/s made affecting St. Lawrence 
No planning appeals have been submitted affecting St. Lawrence 
 

170/20232 Finance 
 

a. To receive the Bank reconciliations as at 30th. September 2023  
Councillors noted the Bank reconciliations as at 30th. September 2023 

b. To receive the comparison of Actual to Budgeted for 2023/24 
Councillors noted the comparison of Actual to Budgeted for 2023/24 

c. To approve the payment of Accounts for October 2023 and to agree a transfer of funds to meet 
the Parish Council financial requirements. All Agreed 
 

171/2023 2024/2025 Budget 
Councillors discussed at length the Council’s anticipated expenditure for 2024/2025  
 

172/2023 Councillors to list any defective streetlights with location/s in the village 
No defective streetlights have been reported to the Clerk 
 

173/2023 Items for Next Agenda 
 

174/2023 Next meeting will be held on 22nd. November 2023 at 7pm in the village hall 
Ben Chapman from MDC TruCam department and a police officer (subject to operational commitments) 
have been invited to attend 
 

175/2023 Councillors to note meeting dates in 2024 
24.01.24: 28.02.24: 27.03.24: 24.04.24: 22.05.24 (AVM & AGM): 26.06.24: 24.07.24: 25.09.24: 
23.10.24: 27.11.24: 18.12.24 
 

176/2023 Exclusions of the public and press  
Councillors to Resolve that by virtue of the provisions of Section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to 
Meetings) Act 1960, the public be excluded during discussion of the following business on the grounds 
that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the 
business to be transacted.  
Cllr M. Gibson proposing excluding the press and public from this meeting. Cllr C. Thorne seconded.  
All Agreed 
 

177/2023 Closure of the Meeting 
To close the Meeting having considered and determined all items of business. 
 
The Chairman then closed the meeting at 8.30pm and thanked everyone for attending. 


